
Christmas Devotionals 2011: Worship

“Worship, when it is real, is distinctly beautiful. It comes out of the deepest core of a 
grateful heart. It floods our art, our decisions and our lives. Women who worship God 
just seem different. They walk differently. They can stand strong against a culture 
consumed by arrogance, greed and self-centeredness. True worshipers have a certain 
abandon in their relationships with Him and know their lives are all about Him.” -Natalie 
Lloyd, Paperdoll (Page 155)

In Matthew, the Christmas story starts with Joseph and his obedience to the Lord. Luke 
begins with Mary. After the shock of an angel visiting her, his confusing message of 
giving birth to the Son of God, and a drastically different future, most likely full of shame, 
Mary chooses to worship. Luke 1:46-55 records her praises to the Lord while she was at 
the house of her cousin, Elizabeth. “My soul magnifies the Lord, and my spirit rejoices in 
God, my savior...” (Luke 1:46-47). I doubt that those would have been the words I would 
have chosen had I been in Maryʼs place. I probably would have done anything but 
worship. 

Mary is not the only one to choose worship over fear and anger; the Bible recounts 
many stories of heartbreakingly beautiful stories of worship. Job chose to hold fast to 
His faith and praise God even though he lost everything. Shadrach, Meshach, and 
Abednego worshiped even though the act was punishable by being thrown in a furnace. 
Daniel worshiped at the threat of being thrown into a lionʼs den. Paul and Silas sang to 
the Lord even when in prison. And even Christians in more recent history have proved 
to be excellent example of faith in times of difficulty. Horatio Spafford is one such 
example. He survived a city-wide fire only to lose all of his daughters when their 
Europe-bound ship sank. And yet, despite so much tragedy, he penned the famous 
hymn, "It Is Well With My Soul."

How were all of these people - and countless others - able to genuinely worship while 
aching inside? They placed their trust in Jesus. They chose to believe He had, has, and 
will have a purpose for their life, something greater than they can see or imagine. They 
obeyed His command to worship even when everything is falling around you. They were 
overwhelmed by the unlimited love and dazzling beauty of their Creator and let Him 
carry their burdens. They realized that joy is not always a feeling, but a choice. 

One of my most treasured memories involves worship. Several years ago, I went to a 
conference for teens in Spain. This was after living in Italy for a few years and I was so 
tired. My soul was in desperate need of rest and escape from all the stress that had built 
up within me. The last night of the conference, I talked for a long time with one of the 
leaders about various things I had been struggling with. I felt so much freedom from 
releasing all of my thoughts and aches and burdens. That night, during the worship 
service, I truly worshipped. Itʼs one of the few times in my life I can honestly say I was 



genuinely overwhelmed by Godʼs grace and love and I didnʼt want to stop praising him. I 
was filled with joy. One of my friends even told me that she could see a visible 
difference in me. I hadnʼt been through anything as drastic as the Christians mentioned 
above, but I was still struggling. Having that conversation did not magically make 
everything better. My problems did not go away. But I was able to truly worship because 
I caught sight of the hope that Jesus offers us. 

Later on in the Christmas story, there is another example of worship, however this 
worship is not a response to fear, tragedy, or the unknown. It is a response to sheer joy 
and wonder. 

Luke 2:8-21 recounts the visit of the shepherds to visit Jesus after his birth. Verse 20 
says, “And the shepherds returned, glorifying and praising God for all they had heard 
and seen, as it had been told to them.” Matthew 2:1-12 tells of the visit of the wise men. 
They also were unable to do anything but worship. Verse 11 reads, “And going into the 
house they saw the child with Mary his mother, and they fell down and worshiped him.” 

Psalm 29:2 says, "Ascribe to the Lord the glory due His name; worship the Lord in the 
splendor of holiness." This Christmas, let yourself be overwhelmed by your Savior and 
worship Him, through the trials and the joys. 

Putting It Into Action: To once again quote Natalie Lloydʼs fabulous book Paperdoll, 
“Whether your method of creation is a piano or a paintbrush, a banjo or a blue ink pen, 
use it to worship the Lord.” (Page 161) Worship should not just happen on Sundays at 
church or at retreats, but everyday. Often, worship can bring to mind singing in church 
or praying. But worship does not just happen then, but all the time in all we do. Do you 
like to write? Write psalms praising Him. Write stories that bring glory to Him. If you sing, 
sing to Him. Worship with the gifts God has given you. Mix up your quiet times. Take a 
walk and praise Him for His creation. Go through the list of contacts on your phone and 
praise God for each and every one of those people He created in His image. Let 
worship invade every aspect of your life and your life will be changed.  

This week, spend your quiet times focusing on worship. Next week, read about giving. 


